Committee on Student and Campus Community (CSCC)
The College of New Jersey

Final Report for the 2008–2009 Academic Year

During the 2008–2009 academic year, CSCC’s work was focused on the review of several policies that are of great import for the TCNJ community.  What follows is a listing of each policy, the time frame and summary of CSCC’s work.

*Alcohol and Other Drugs Policy (AOD)

CSCC spent the majority of the fall 2008 semester reviewing a draft of the College’s new AOD Policy.  Our review included feedback and discussion among CSCC members; presentation and discussion of the Policy with the College’s three governance bodies (Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Student Government Association); and leading two campus-wide open fora to solicit further commentary from interested stakeholders.  Incorporating feedback that CSCC collected, the AOD Policy was adopted by the Board of Trustees in December 2008 and went into effect in January 2009.

*Involuntary Health or Safety Withdrawal Policy (IHSW)

On October 2, 2008, CSCC received a charge from Steering to review the IHSW Policy, which had been approved by the Board of Trustees in June 2008 without having been passed through College governance, and to recommend any appropriate amendments to the Policy.  Following completion of our work on the Alcohol and Other Drugs Policy and general discussion of the IHSW Policy in late fall 2008, CSCC commenced our review of the latter in the spring 2009 semester.  Our review included feedback and discussion among CSCC members; presentation and discussion of the Policy with the College’s three governance bodies (Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Student Government Association); and leading two campus-wide open fora to solicit further commentary from interested stakeholders.  In May 2009, CSCC forwarded commentary outlining feedback on the IHSW Policy, as well as an amended version of the Policy itself to Steering.  
*Student Travel Policy (ST)

Following a charge from Steering dating back to October 15, 2003, CSCC has been working on developing a ST Policy for the College.  Having solicited feedback from stakeholders among the College community, CSCC compiled an outline for this Policy during the spring 2008 semester.  In fall 2009, CSCC had several further discussions about the form and scope of the Policy, and how it would be drafted.  During the spring 2009 semester, members of CSCC divided into four subcommittees to draft the ST Policy.  The resulting document benefited from feedback from Elizabeth Paul, Ellie Fogarty, Pat Donohue, and Brian Webb, all of whom met with CSCC or representatives thereof.  In May 2009, CSCC submitted a draft of the ST Policy to Steering.  We anticipate beginning the 2009–2010 academic year by discussing and incorporating feedback from Steering on this draft, followed shortly thereafter by presentations and discussions of the Policy with the College’s three governance bodies (Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Student Government Association), as well as leading two campus-wide open fora to solicit further commentary from interested stakeholders. 

Finally, at our last meeting for 2008–2009, CSCC discussed a proposed charge from the Committee on Planning and Priorities (CPP) regarding the future role of our committee in the College’s observance of Martin Luther King Day.  CSCC’s response to this charge was submitted to Steering on June 4, 2009.
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